Doug DeBoer- Hand County Auditor

From: Hand County Board of Commissioners
<commissioners.handcounty@midconetwork.com>

Sent: Monday, September 23, 2019 10:09 AM

To: gibrodgers@gmail.com; jones33.jj@gmail.com; slwernsmann@hotmail.com;

auditor.handcoem@midconetwork.com; jdwangsness.handcounty@midconetwork.com;
gpalmer.handcounty@midconetwork.com
Subject: FW: proposed CAFO

This is a forwarded email. Emails sent to commissioners.handcounty@midconetwork.com are forwarded to
each commissioner individually. It is a one-way distribution and not intended to be a discussion platform. If
you are receiving this email and want to reply to the orginal sender, please do so but do not reply to this
email.

If you want to send a one-way message to the commissioners, you may send an email to this email but do not
include any previous discussions in the new email. Each use of the email address should be one-direct and
not promote any discussion which might violate open meeting laws.
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From: Hand County Director of Equalization <assessor.handcoem@midconetwork.com>
Sent: Monday, September 23, 2019 9:59 AM

To: Hand County Commissioners <commissioners.handcounty@midconetwork.com>
Subject: FW: proposed CAFO

Just received this. Terry

From: Marilyn Reimnitz <Im_r11@hotmail.com>
Sent: Monday, September 23, 2019 9:39 AM

To: assessor.handcoem@midconetwork.com
Subject: proposed CAFO

Dear Hand County Commissioners - My name is Lyle Reimnitz. | live in the same section as Jackrabbit Family
Farms hog facility in Davison Co. | read with great interest the letter you have received from Kecia Beranek (
director for Hand county development). She stated she was on a tour of the barns without an advance notice
was interesting, since a sign says "No Trespassing".

The barn was built in years 2012 and 2013. Pigs were brought in on year 2013, not on 2014 as Kecia Beranek
stated.



| don't know if you considered leaks in manure hoses some environmental issues or fractions. There has been
several reported in Davison Co. and to the state of S.D.

At the time when Davison CO. voted to allow the CAFO to be built, it would be a 12 to 13 million dollar
project. Six years later, it is only valued at $5,207,730, land and buildings. ( per current assessed value from
Davison co. records)

Visiting a large hog facility for a couple of hours one day out of the year DOES NOT make you an expert on the
situation. Those of us who live by a CAFO 24 hours a day, 7 days a week , 365 days a of the year will tell you
how discussing the gas and odors are. The evenings and humidity are the worst. The gas and odor travel many
miles. My wife says it by best, "We have become prisoners in our own home." You cannot leave the windows
open, or even sit outside on a nice cool evening because there is no way to know when the gas will come
over.

PLEASE think about the people you represent who would have to live by a CAFO. We all can't just move away
like it was suggested to me and my wife.

thank you for reading and considering this letter, Lyle Reimnitz



